
  

                                                                                  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 
10th March 2023 

 Headteacher’s Awards 
Awarded 3rd March 2023 

 

Reception: The Head Teacher Awards in Reception Class are going to: 
Mia B for her wonderful enthusiasm and attitude towards all areas of her learning! 
Kieron for working hard in phonics and taking more care with his writing.  

 
Year 1: This week the first Headteacher award went to Jake for working hard in phonics by 

learning and using the sounds o-e, u-e and i-e.  The second award went to Oscar for 
painting a lovely design with inspiration from Clarice Cliff. 

 
Year 2: The Headteacher’s Awards were given to Mia Cu and Florence.  Mia and Florence have 

learnt a new skill and can now thread a needle, tie a knot and do a running stich.  Well 
done! 

 
Year 3: Last week's Headteacher awards went to Chase and Lola. Chase had a great week in 

phonics although it was a slightly different week having different adults taking his group, 
Chase coped well with the change and worked super hard in every session. He is making 
good progress with his reading and is very enthusiastic to read which is lovely to see. 
Well done Chase. Lola had a great week in Maths. She worked hard on her presentation 
skills and grasped multiplication very quickly. Her times tables knowledge really helped 
her. She has also been a really kind member of Year 3, thinking of others. Congratulations 
Lola! 

Year 4:  This week in Year 4 the winners were Harrison and Ella! 
Harrison - Harrison is really impressing the Year 4 adults with his Computing skills each 
week.  He has been finishing his work quickly and efficiently and then even supporting 
his peers!  We would also like to mention the progress he has made with his handwriting 
at home and in school this half term.  Mr Walden was super impressed when Harrison 
showed him the progress.  Keep it up Harrison! 
Ella - She works incredibly hard and has a fantastic work ethic!  Even if Ella finds 
something a bit tricky, she will not give up.  We have been impressed with how Ella is 
wanting to do more independently but will confidently ask for support if she needs 
it.  Well done Ella!   

 
Year 5: Three Headteacher’s awards were given this week.  Max A gained an award for having a 

tremendous week.  He’s been trying really hard and has done some super maths, has 
brilliant space knowledge and has done some fabulous drawing!  Rhys was given an 
award for always being willing to help with jobs in Year 5 and whenever asked and Daisy 
also received one for a renewed conscientious attitude towards her spelling – keep it up.  
Well done to all three of you! 

 
Year 6: A whole class award was given this week to Year 6 for displaying a super attitude and 

trying really hard with their mock SATs.  Well done to you all. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
 6th March – 10th March 2023 

 

 

Girls Football – ADVANCED NOTICE 
 
There is no Girls Football club after school on 29th 
March due to staff training.  Please collect your 
child at 3.15pm this day. 
 
Many thanks 

YEAR 6 
98.86% 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wellbeing 
 

 

 

 

Comic Relief 

 
On Friday 17th March it is Comic Relief day.  We are asking for donations of £2 per family to be sent via our Just Giving 
link: https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rednoseday23-roche-community-primary-school 
 
Children are welcome to come into school in non-uniform this day.  As it is Comic Relief, children are invited to write 
down their favourite joke and give it to Mrs Batten!  They will be put on the newsletter over the coming weeks.  Make 
sure your child pops their name on the joke so we know who to credit it too! 
 
We’ll start you off: 

What do you call a bear with no teeth? 

A gummy bear!  

This afternoon, your child will be sent home with a ‘Think about it’ sheet to 

complete at your leisure at home to go alongside the above information. 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rednoseday23-roche-community-primary-school


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 A-Side at Brannel Football Report 
By Jenson 

 
Our first game at Brannel was against St Dennis.  I scored the first goal with a finish from outside the box.  
Three minutes late, Riley came off the bench, made an impact then scored!  St Dennis then scored a penalty 
from the bottom right.  Just after this, Riley took another shot and it went bottom left and that ended the 
first game. 
 
In our second game, we played Nanpean and we had so many shots on target, but I took a shot at the bottom 
right to score a goal.  Minutes later, Nanpean had a shot and it went bottom right flying past Jack M and that 
ended the 2nd game. 
 
In our last game against Bugle, we had so many chances but just could not score until one of the Bugle players 
got the ball in the bottom corner and it was 1-0 to Bugle.  Roche continued to have a lot more shots but we 
just couldn’t get it in.  That ended the last game. 
 
We came 2nd in the tournament and I got a trophy for the most valuable player. 

 
 

Snell Cup Fixture 
Football and Netball 

 
The Snell Cup was cancelled because of the heavy rain by Brannel.  We are pleased to say that it has 
been rearranged. 
 
The Snell Cup will now be on Thursday 30th March.  The consent forms which were completed for 
the original date will be kept and carried forward to this date with arrangements exactly the same 
as before. 

 

 

Year 4 need toilet and kitchen roll 

tubes for a project.  If you have any 

you could bring into school, it would 

be most appreciated! 

Thank you! 



 

 

 

 

Tilly’s Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Look how pleased I am with myself!  One of my favourite items to play with is Miss 

Richards scarf!  On Thursday she was wearing it and I managed to grab the 

tassel and pull it off from her neck!  I then sat on it!  I did give it back eventually, 

I promise! 

 

I’ve had a brilliant week at school.  I’ve seen a lot of children this week and 

enjoyed my head rubs and my tummy tickles!  What joy to be a dog! 

 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend! 

 

Love Tilly x 

 

 

 

 


